Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Meeting Minutes

August 6, 2009
Call to Order

Trustee Gary McVay called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at the Brown’s Point Improvement Club located at 5125 Tok-A-Lou Ave. NE, Tacoma, WA.  The following were present:

Alan Predmore, Buckley FD

Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD

Ken Sharp, Lakewood FD


Michael McGover, Lakewood FD

Mitch Sagers, University Place FD
Dave Dupille, University Place FD

Lloyd Christianson, University Place
Stephen Murphy, University Place FD

Dan Rankin, University Place FD

Bob Black, Gig Harbor FD

Eric Watson, Gig Harbor FD

John Burgess, Gig Harbor FD

Mike Miller, Gig Harbor FD


Bill Jarmon, Gig Harbor FD

Scott Casebolt, Gig Harbor FD

Tom Sutich, Gig Harbor FD

Doug Willis, CPFR



Ruth Obadal, CPFR

Randy Stephens, CPFR


Judy Murphy, CPFR

Chuck King, Edgewood FD

Gary McVay, Brown’s Point FD

Cliff McCollum, Browns Point FD

Andy McAfee, Riverside FD

Guy Allen, Key Peninsula FD

Gary Franz, Graham Fire & Rescue

Jerry Thorson, EPFR


John McDonald, EPFR

Rick Kuss, EPFR



Garry Olson, PCFD #23


Ken Parrish, PCDEM


Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA


Joe Quinn, Attorney

Diana Lock, LESA



Denise Menge, Recorder
Flag Salute
Trustee McVay led the flag salute and welcomed everyone to Brown’s Point.  He also thanked A/C McCollum and Wayne Wienholz for preparing and cooking today’s lunch along with volunteer Jack Jacobson.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the June 4, 2009 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present, however, she sent over the Treasurer’s Report.  Trustee McVay reported the current balance of the account is $8,886.99.
Correspondence

None to report
Guest Speaker
Trustee McVay turned the floor over to Attorney Joe Quinn to give an update on the Pierce County Mutual Aid Agreement.  Attorney Quinn distributed a handout of the PC Mutual Aid Agreement.  He also gave a brief history of the document and stated that Mike Pretz had given him the original files to keep since the Association President changed from year to year, etc.  
A committee was formed to work on updating the PC Mutual Aid agreement which isn’t changed much from the original.  Most changes were technical, minor word changes.  When the bigger group got together, they talked about Automatic Aid Agreements which is different from Mutual Aid.  Mutual Aid takes human intervention to request response on the day of the event, etc.  Automatic Aid means that it is automatic, it happens without someone actually making the request either by changes made to run cards or the CAD, etc.  Automatic Aid Agreements are more so with immediate neighboring departments to have between them and not county-wide.    Some departments have arrangements of automatic aid without having any formal agreement in place.  Discussion followed.  Commissioner Kuss asked why it was only a one (1) year agreement and why it wasn’t a five (5) or (10) year agreement.  Attorney Quinn stated that it automatically renews annually.

Ken Parrish stated that with recent flooding, FEMA turned down a claim for a Public Safety/Public Works request in Orting because in the new policy on disaster claims it sited that a Mutual Aid Agreement was not in place.

Attorney Quinn encouraged everyone to go back to their departments and look to see that they have automatic aid and/or mutual aid agreements in place for what is actually happening in their jurisdictions.  Discussion followed regarding the CAD automatically picking the next closest/available units even if it’s not pre-determined in the run cards, etc.  The consensus was to have the committee go back and re-visit this issue for further considerations and bring back to the members.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee
Trustee McVay reported that if anyone has any ideas or suggestions for a guest speaker to forward their input to Ed Goodlet.
Audit Committee
Nothing to report.
Banquet/Awards Committee

No representative present.
Tri-County

Jeff Jensen attended the last meeting.  There has been poor attendance and discussion as to whether or not to continue having the meetings.  It’s not been decided whether or not to continue meeting.
UASI Committee

Ken Parrish reported the 2010 process is beginning.  Proposals for equipment, training, etc. need to be submitted to Jeff.  You can e-mail either Jeff or himself for a proposal template.  Proposals are due by the end of August.
Regional Communications Committee
Nothing to report.

DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported the protocols are being worked on.  September 2nd is the final date for submission.  The pandemic flu group is meeting every other week.  They are encouraging that flu clinics start early giving the seasonal flu vaccine starting in September.  The H1N1 which is a 2 shot series to start in October.  It is not recommended that people get both vaccines at the same time.  The Federal Government is providing for the health care providers only.  We will be using the zone concept and coordinate efforts for the H1N1 vaccines.  January 1 is EMT and PM traditional recert method with the closest test sites being Centralia or Renton if TCC does not become a test site.
Training – MetroTraining

No report.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Ken Parrish reported last week was very busy and the EOC was not activated, but came close to being activated with the thunder storm and then the major power outage.  They are concentrating on the Howard Hansen dam which has been moved to the highest level as it is facing catastrophic failure.  There are intense weekly meetings regarding flooding as it is looking like this winter it will not retain any water.  This does not bode well for King County.  There are also issues with sandbags.  There are 800,000 stockpiled now which is not nearly enough.  They are also working closely with the Health Department with regards to H1N1.
EMS 

Norma stated that Paramedic OTEP plans that have not been turned in yet, should be working on them.  They have to be on the program for one (1) year before recerting.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz reported that Bob Skaggs is retiring.  The DFM position will be filled, however, they are 90% sure they will lose a position.  They will most likely cut a plan reviewer position.  The burn ban is still on.  Moisture contents are at 15-16.  The lowest moisture content was 14 on 9/5/03 so we are fast approaching the record.
Wayne reported that he resigned from the Fire Protection Policy Board in July as he is pulling his reins in to focus more locally.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

No report.
PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon reported that Kitsap County will have a land clearing burning ban starting September 1st.  All four (4) counties will now have land clearing burning banned as of September 1st.  Any public events agencies are holding, please contact as they would like to participate.  New handouts are available.
PC Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon reported their next meeting will be at Lakewood Fire on August 27th at 1900.  Last Monday was their annual picnic at District 21.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business
Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Gary Franz reported there is a county subdivision that is using GPS and the WA Survey and Rating Bureau has changed an ISO rating from a 5 to a 10 since they are more than 5 miles away.  They are establishing a 9A rating which is about the same as a 10 rating and they will be evaluating it for 2 years to determine if pro-rating if 6 miles away.  The problem is that jumping from a rating of 5 to 10 is just about tripling the fire insurance coverage for those affected.
Doug Willis reminded everyone that the BRAVE Foundation golf tournament is on Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. at Ft. Lewis.  Let him know if you are still interested in attending.  This event helps to support the Bomberos in Guatemala.

The Fire Com Ops meeting will be held here at 1:30.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

The next Meeting will be September 3rd at 11:30 at Chambers Bay Golf Course in University Place.
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